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08 January 2021

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM
No. 04, series of 2021

TO : REGIONAL SCOUT DIRECTORS AND COUNCIL SCOUT EXECUTIVES/
OFFICERS-IN-CHARGE

SUBJECT : LOCAL COUNCIL CHARTER FEE FOR FY 2021

In consonance with Article XVI of the National Bylaws of the Boy Scouts of the Philippines (BSP) and
with the Standard Local Council Bylaws of the BSP, all Local Councils are hereby reminded to
immediately pay their respective Annual Charter Fee for Fiscal Year 2021 to the National Office as this
is a basic requisite to legitimately and lawfully continue their operation as Local Councils of the BSP.

Please be advised to pay the above subject either by way of depositing it to the bank account of the
National Office or through cash payment at the Cashier’s Office of the National Office. The bank
account details of the National Office are as follows:

Account Name : Boy Scouts of the Philippines

Account Number : 1982-1079-77

Bank : Landbank — YMCA, Ermita, Manila
or

Account Name : Boy Scouts of the Philippines

Account Number : 0410-034761-030

Bank - Development Bank of the Philippines (DBP) — YMCA
Ermita, Manila

If you opt to pay it by way of depositing to the bank account of the National Office, kindly furnish the
National Office, through the Finance Division, a clear copy of the deposit slip in order for you to be
issued a corresponding Official Receipt (OR) by sending the scanned copy of the deposit slip at
bsp.finance1234@gmail.com.

In case payment had already been made.prior to the issuance of this memorandum or if you have
other concerns on the matter at hand, please feel free to get in touch with Ms. Vanessa Anggadna,
Accountant at (02) 8528-0571 (02) 8527-8317 to 19 local 425.

For compliance and appropriate action.




